
PLYMPTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
OPEN MEETING MINUTES 

September 6, 2011 
 

Attendees:  John Henry, Joe Freitas and Barry DeCristofano 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by the Chairman.  The Board was 
meeting at the Woodlands. 
 
The Board met at the Woodlands for the purpose of presenting Plympton’s oldest 
resident with the Boston Post Cane.  Also present were members of Plympton’s 
Council on Aging and other Woodlands’ residents.  Accordingly, after presentations 
by Monica Mullen – from Senator Murray’s office and Representative Calter, Mr. 
Henry presented Ms. Lorraine Plumb with the Town’s Boston Post Cane.  Ms. Plumb 
graciously accepted and said the two words that she thinks are most important (and 
she tries to say them often), “Thank You”. 
 
After refreshments, the Board recessed and reconvened at 7:00 p.m. at the Town 
House to resume its regular weekly meeting. 
 
On the recommendation of Police Chief Dillon, the Board appointed Elisha M. 
Sullivan as a full-time police officer until 30 Jun 2012 on a motion by Mr. 
DeCristofano, second by Mr. Freitas, 3-0-0. 
 
The Board approved the passage through Plympton of the Harbor to the Bay Charity 
Bike Ride on September 17th on a motion by Mr. Freitas, second Mr. DeCristofano, 3-
0-0. 
 
The Board received a notice from Chief Dillon that the department’s 2005 Ford Crown 
Victoria cruiser was declared as surplus.  Prior to putting the vehicle up for auction, 
Mr. Freitas will investigate the feasibility of keeping it as a replacement for the car 
currently used by the Assistant Assessor when assessing properties. 
 
Mr. Freitas acknowledged the fantastic job done by the Highway, Police and Fire 
departments the previous week during and after Hurricane Irene.  The Board echoed 
his remarks. 
 
The Board voted to approve the minutes of 22 August 2011 as amended.  Motion – 
Mr. Freitas, second – Mr. DeCristofano, 3-0-0. 
 
The Board discussed the status of the situation with Rocky Mountain Spring Water, 
Inc. 
 
The Board adjourned at 8:27 on a motion by Mr. DeCristofano, second – Mr. Freitas, 
3-0-0. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Barry DeCristofano 
Clerk, Plympton Board of Selectman 


